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Congress Approves Great Lakes clean-up Bill
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WASHINGTON (AP) - Congress has approved a bill that would extend for two years a federal program to clean up areas of pollution and contaminated sediment in the Great Lakes. 

The House voted 411-9 Sunday in favor of the measure authorizing the Environmental Protection Agency to spend $54 million a year over the next two years for the project. The measure is headed to President Bush, who is expected to sign it. 

The original five-year bill, passed in 2003, was to expire this year. 

The House had sought $150 million a year over five years for the cleanup operation, but acceded to the lower level passed by the Senate last week. 

"While it is unfortunate that we could not pass the bill at the funding level approved by the House, I am excited that this cleanup program will continue without interruption," said Rep. Vernon Ehlers, R-Mich., the sponsor. 

The EPA will contribute 65 percent of the funding for cleanup projects in polluted areas, with the rest being covered by state and local governments, environmental groups and other stakeholders, Ehlers' office said Sunday. 

Environment America, a Washington-based coalition of citizen-funded advocacy organizations, called reauthorization of the bill "an important step toward cleaning up toxic pollution in the Great Lakes. ... but significant work remains. Tens of millions of cubic yards of contaminated sediment still need to be removed from rivers and harbors." 

Rep. Gwen Moore, D-Wis., said last week that although progress has been made in reducing discharges of chemicals into the lakes, "high concentrations of contaminants still remain at the bottom of a number of rivers and harbors in the region and continue to pose a risk to aquatic life, wildlife and humans. 

"It is important that the federal government continue to show its commitment to cleaning up the Great Lakes," she said. 

- 

The bill is H.R. 6460.

